
The 2015 engineering students grand finale dinner held on 24th April 

Venue: Pampa Churrascaria Panari Mbsa road 

Time: 7 pm 

Hosted by: mc Joseph Muli and George Alwanga 

In attendance were: 

The mechanical engineering students 2014/2015 

Special guests from the dept: 

    Dr. Thomas Ochuku (chairman of the event) & Mrs Ochuku 

    Prof. Madara Ogot & Mrs Ogot 

    Mr Sam Gachuhi 

    M/s Fay Airo 

    M/s Patricia Munene 

Also present were guests from Davis and Shirtlif alumni students. 

There was a short opening prayer from one of the students followed by and introductory speech 
by the chairman of the occasion Dr.Ochuku. 

Dr Ochuku encouraged the students not to relent in maintaining the good reputation of the 
university when they eventually get into the corporate world. He also charged them to be good 
ambassadors of the department wherever they find themselves. 

There was a brief explanation by the chef about the menu. This was followed by a self service by 
all present. 

There were presentations by the following students: 

Daudi Wanyela – comedy 

Vane Aminga – on life after campus 

Brencil Kaimba –perfomed a beautiful Chinese song 

Emmanuel Kimuyu – an upcoming artist 

The class members all danced with the help of a tune from the dj. 

 



After the entertainments, prof. Madara Ogot spoke to the students about life after campus and 
what they should do to keep the light shinning. He urged them to immediately start looking for 
internships and jobs where applicable. 

Afterwards, Christopher Githaka, a student encouraged his follow students for making it this far. 
He also charged them to always remember god in all they do. 

There was a handing over ceremony of the library (dark room) keys by George Alwanga and 
Sam Gachuhi to the incoming fifth years. 

There was an introduction of the dinner committee members by Udochukwu Christian the 
cordinator. According to him, the event would not have been successful if not for the tireless 
efforts of the committee. He also encouraged the incoming fifth years to emulate such acts of 
sacrifice and urged them to also have a colorful and even a better party come next year. 

This was followed by cutting of the cake by the committee members. 

The dinner was concluded by a vote of thanks from Beverly Muchiri and the invited guests 
departed at their own leisure while some students danced to the tune of the dj while others 
continued to enjoy the desert provided. 

In conclusion, it was a colorful event and all thanks to the chairman of the dept. Eng.Prof. Ogola 
and Ms Fay for their support. 

Our thanks also go to our lecturers of most who did not only give us their moral support but also 
contributed immensely to the success of this event 


